Public Art Review Committee Agenda                                                                                                                                      
Friday, December 18, 2020
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Special Meeting MINUTES
San Benito County Arts Council 
City of Hollister Public Art Review Committee

ANYONE WISHING TO ADDRESS THE PUBLIC ART REVIEW COMMITTEE
PLEASE STEP FORWARD AND STATE YOUR

NAME AND ADDRESS TO THE SECRETARY
Persons who wish to speak on matters set for Committee Meeting will be heard when the presiding officer calls for comments from those persons who are in support of/or in opposition hereto.  After persons have spoken, the hearing is closed and brought to Committee level for discussion and action. There is no further comment permitted from the audience unless requested by the Chairman.

DATE: Friday, December 18, 2020





TIME: 8:00  a.m.  

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81601626374
Call to Order- 8:06 am
Verification of Agenda Posting- SBC Arts Council at 3 pm, December 16, 2020; City of Hollister at 5:08 pm, December 16, 2020
Roll Call:               Members Present: Daisy Uranda, Chair; Kate Wilbur, Vice Chair; Jennifer Laine, Secretary; Arturo Rosette, Corey Shaffer, David Huboi



Absent: Sal Duran
Oral Communications:  Audience comments not related to a General Business item.  No action may be taken. Speakers will be limited to 2 minutes.
Approve Minutes from November 20, 2020- Minutes approved msc Shaffer/Rosette
General Business (45 min)
1. Updates on Bike Rack Mural Project and Artwork on Trash Receptables (Laine)- Committee member Laine presented a presentation created by Celina Stotler from Integrated Waste Management and the Green Business Committee with 3 scenarios for purchasing new bike racks and commission 6 bike rack murals for Downtown Hollister.  Laine also reviewed some of the suggested locations of the potential bike rack murals based on a walkthrough that Laine and Stotler did in early December.  Five proposed sites included near the 400 Block, the County Library, near Ohana Shaved Ice, the Veterans Building and corner near Heavenly Bakery.  Committee member Wilbur said that a location near the former Mars Hill would be good since a lot of students used to chain their bikes to the electric poles on that block.  Committee member Shaffer said that near 7/11 would also be useful since a lot of students lock their bikes near there.  Laine asked Chair Uranda if there were any updates from the City since City Manager, Brett Miller, had seen the presentation and Uranda stated that the City had been busy with the new “weatherization” grant to local businesses, which has to be spent by the end of the year.  Checking back with the City Manager in January was suggested as a good time.  
Laine also presented 3 examples of “trash can art” stating that there are many examples online of murals on solid metal bins, but since the City had or is in the process of purchasing bins with a metal mesh surface, she tried to look for examples that would work with that material.  One example from the City of San Jose included “Litter-ature” with poetry on the sides of trash receptacles, likely in the form of a vinyl wrap, which Committee member Rosette said could be adhered to on sheet metal and then wrapped, but Laine pointed out that the new trash bins are tapered at the bottom and not purely cylindrical so that might be problematic.  Other examples include metal emblems or logos that were welded or secured with grommets to an outer mesh layer.  Laine said she would follow up with Stotler about next steps.

2. Update on City’s General Plan Update process (Uranda)

Committee member Huboi provided on update on the City’s General Plan Update, stating that there had been 3 meetings so far, and the inclusion of an “art element” in the General Plan is being worked on.  Huboi encouraged committee members to send him input or feedback to communicate to the consultants and also said that a letter from PARC, stating some desired policy goals, would be very helpful.  Laine said she could work with Huboi on drafting a letter, which could be reviewed by PARC at their January meeting. Uranda also shared the website for the General Plan updates and said she would share the document which includes mention of the “art element.”
3. Review Committee member terms (Uranda/Laine)
The following terms need to be renewed or reappointed, as of July 1:

City appointees: Huboi (exp. 2018; need to be retroactively reappointed by City Council from 2018-2022); Uranda (joined 2019, needs to be filled or reappointed by City Manager for July 1, 2020- June 30, 2024); Wilbur Youth Commissioner (2019-June 30, 2021)

SBC Arts Council: Rosette (2016-2020, seat needs to be reappointed or filled retroactively to July 1, 2020-June 30, 2024); Laine (2016-2020, seat needs to be reappointed or filled retroactively to July 1, 2020- June 30, 2024); Duran (2018-2022)

HDA: Shaffer (joined 2019, but needs to be reappointed or filled retroactively to July 1, 2020- June 30, 2024)

Announcements (5 min)- Huboi commented that he was at Chamberlain’s Children’s Center and saw a mural in the music room created by Arturo Rosette and that he really appreciated seeing public art in that space and appreciated the value that it brings to children in that setting.  Rosette stated that it was his students, especially Shile, who worked on that mural and that he gives credit to his students for doing a great job on that mural. 
Open Forum (time permitting)
Adjournment- meeting adjourned at 9:10 am msc Rosette/ Shaffer
NEXT REGULAR MEETING: 8 am Friday January 22, 2021
Materials related to an item on this Agenda submitted to the Committee after distribution of the agenda packet are available for public inspection at the San Benito County Arts Council Office, 240 Fifth Street, Hollister.  Please contact the Arts Council at 831.636.2787 for office hours and information.
Such documents are also available on the City of Hollister website at www.hollister.ca.gov subject to staff’s ability to post the documents before the meeting.

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this meeting, please contact the City Clerk's Office at (831) 636-4304.  Notification of 48 hours prior to the meeting will enable the City to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting.  [28 CFR 35.102-35.104 ADA Title II].

Si desea información en español por favor llame al 636-4360 o visítenos al 339 Fifth St. (Calle Cinco) Hollister, CA
